
 Hampton Roads CPOA 
 4000 Coast Guard Blvd 
 Portsmouth, VA 23703 
 
 BMCS Dan Stoner, President 
 DVC Stephen Malicki, Vice President 
 BMCS Rachael Chirico, Treasurer 
 GMC Stephanie Diedricks, Secretary 

 
CHAIRS: Membership Chair (GMC Cedric Poe) 
  Fundraising Chair (CMC Shawn Burns) 
  Public Affairs Chair (YNCS Jessica Barbay) 
  Community Service Chair (YNC Staci Hinton) 
  Scholarship Chair (CMC Shawn Burns) 
  CGEA Liaison Chair (DCC Steve Mensen) 

 
 
Call to order: A CPOA meeting of the Hampton Roads Chapter was held at Base Portsmouth 
deckplate on 18 November 2021 at 1410. President Dan Stoner, Treasurer Rachael Chirico and 
Secretary Stephanie Diedricks were present. 
 
Attendees:  

Name Unit Name Unit 
HSC Jessica Lyttle Base Portsmouth CWO Ryan Vess JTF-E 
ETC Carlos Alexander ESD Portsmouth YNC Staci Hinton MSRT-E 
CSC Mason Champlin LANTAREA ITC Jenn Thompson Base Portsmouth 
YNC Armaris Navaez IMAT ETCS Anthony Humphrey ESD Portsmouth 
GMC Cedric Poe FCA- Portsmouth CMC Shawn Burns Base Portsmouth 
GMCS Kyle Pulk FC-Aws GMCM Wilberto Ramos FC-Aws 
DCCM Brandon Prior FC-ATO YNCS Jessica Barbay DOL 
CMC Sean Edwards Sector VA ETC Jeffrey McEvoy C5ISC 
 
Treasurers Report: 
BB&T report: 
 Current Balance: $55,918.95 
 Tidewater Consolidated Chiefs Mess (TCCM): $6,439.39 
 Chesapeake Regional Chiefs Mess (CRCM): $1,700.00 

Cash Box: $257.86 
 HR CPOA Scholarship: $23,100.00 
 Gift Cards: $2,380.00 
 
Old Business  
 

 The Fall Festival took place on Friday, 22Oct21 and was a huge success.  We had 
almost double the expected amount of participants, partly due to the USO opening the 
event to all branches of service. Recommend we double the amount of popcorn the 
CPOA provided for next year’s event. Thank you to YNC Armaris Narvaez and all 
others who volunteered their time and effort to make this happen!  

 



 The COVA Brewing event took place on 12Nov2021 and was enjoyed by all who 
attended. Thank you to DCC Steve Mensen for putting this event together. 

 
 The Scholarship Committee consists of CMC Burns as the chair along with six other 

members who volunteered.  The Committee will meet in the near future and have the 
details including topic, timelines and eligibility requirements prior to the December 
CPOA meeting.  

 
 The Combined Federal Campaign is active from now until 21December.  Contact 

HSC Jessica Lyttle for more details. 
 

 CPOA is sponsoring Chiefsgiving 2021 at the Portside on Friday 19 November from 
1130-1330. CPOA contributed $1085.10 for this event, partnering with Cheney 
Brothers who donated 20 turkeys.  So far we have 60 members that signed up which 
resulted in the Wheelhouse closing for lunch during this event. We also anticipate a 
good amount of “walk-in” participants. CSC Mason Champlin and HSC Jessica 
Lyttle are our POC’s.  

 
New Business 
 

 The Wheelhouse would like to close its doors for lunch on 15Dec21 so the crew who 
work there can enjoy their holiday party.  It was voted to have CPOA fund no more 
than $500 for pizza and soda to sell in the outside pavilion area of the Wheelhouse. 
Two slices of pizza and a soda will be $5.  The POC for this is GMCS Kyle Pulk. 

 
 The Virginia Beach Polar Plunge is taking place on 04Feb2021.  Members can 

participate at the event itself ($100 entry fee) or as a group at an alternate location 
($10 entry fee); all proceeds go to the Special Olympics.  The POC for this event is 
DVC Stephen Malicki. 

 
 We are looking to schedule a community service event with the City of Portsmouth 

Clean up in the Spring. 
  

 The following Chiefs have volunteered unopposed and therefore accepted their 
nominations into the officer positions as follows:  CSC Mason Champlin as the 
incumbent President, ETC Jeffrey McEvoy as the incumbent Vice-President, ETCS 
Anthony Humphrey as the incumbent Treasurer, and YNC Armaris Narvaez as the 
incumbent Secretary.  Congratulations, we leave the CPOA in great hands. 

 
Meeting adjourned at:  1500 
 
Next meeting: Thursday, 16December2021 at 1400 at the Decoy’s.  Details for virtual call-in 
will be emailed prior to this meeting.   


